Djoser Reisen response re Burma

21 January 2009

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Djoser Reisen to respond to its addition to Burma Campaign UK’s ‘Dirty List’ of companies allegedly supporting the military regime in Burma, available at:

- “Biggest Burma Dirty List Ever Published - 30 Companies Exposed”, Burma Campaign UK, 11 Dec 2008

http://www.burmacampaign.org.uk/pm/weblog.php?id=P409

- "The Dirty List", Burma Campaign UK, last updated December 2008
http://www.burmacampaign.org.uk/dirty_list/dirty_list_details.html
In response, Djoser Reisen provided the following statement:

“We are very astonished to find our company on the Burma Campaign UK's 'Dirty List' because we most definitely have the same aim: freeing Burma of the inhuman military regime.

We do it our way, they do it their way, but we find it highly unfair to discredit our actions in such an undifferentiated way as does Burma Campaign.

Aung Sang Suu Kyi asked tourists to stay away from Burma. She might have her reasons, but we think it is wrong not to visit the country any more. Roughly 1.1 million people depend directly or indirectly on the tourism industry and will lose their jobs (in many cases the only income for whole families) if tourists stay away. 

Furthermore, the censorship in Burma makes it impossible for many Burmese to receive news from abroad or to send out messages. Foreign visitors are often their only chance to find out what's happening in the world and also to speak of their own fate.

We strongly believe that cancelling trips to Burma will NOT lead to a higher awareness of the enormous problems that Burma is facing, but only to more ignorance. Out of sight, out of mind, people will stop caring about Burma's fate and ultimately, the military regime will have reached its aim: to cut Burma off from the rest of the world so that they can do what they like to their people without anyone noticing.

We have made the experience that people who have travelled to Burma and spoken to Burmese people, even made friends with them, care a lot and often take spontaneous action to help.
When the flood catastrophe hit Burma last year, we were overrun by a wave of donations from former customers. We passed those donations directly on to our partners in Burma and thus were able to help in first aid measures and substantive reconstruction development - something that would certainly not have happened if we had stopped doing business with Burma as suggested by Burma Campaign UK.

We hope you understand our point of view and thank you for your efforts.”
